
 
 

QAA-convened roundtable with Minister Donelan and 
representatives from PSRBs and higher education 
providers  
As part of ongoing joint work between QAA, the Department for Education and the sector, on 
24 February, QAA convened a second roundtable discussion between the Minister of State 
for Universities in England, Michelle Donelan, Universities UK and senior representatives of 
higher education providers and professional, statutory and regulatory bodies (PSRBs).  
 
The aim of the discussion was to identify areas where additional action might be needed to 
ensure students on accredited courses could safely graduate and move into the workplace.  
 
Confidence for students and employers 
The Minister received reassurance 



• in some areas students have received increased levels of one-to-one or small group 
support as a result of the measures in place during lockdown. 

 
The Minister hoped these successes could be communicated widely by higher education 
providers and PSRBs to give further confidence to employers about the skills of incoming 
graduates. 
 
Discussion points 
Measures to ensure student safety on campus and on placements include: 
 
• Regular testing is in place and there are opportunities for students in certain 

disciplines or courses to receive early vaccination. The Minister emphasised that 
students should be encouraged to take advantage of the robust testing system 
which is now in place. In future, there may be more opportunities for home testing, 
particularly for those who do not live close to campus, and this would be welcome.  

 
Placements: 
 
• PSRBs emphasised the value of opportunities for students to engage in simulated 

placements, particularly where lockdown restrictions have made in-
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